CITY OF SAINT PAUL : Department of Safety & Inspections

i Ricardo X. Cervantes, Director
Christopher B. Coleman, Mayor 375 Jackson Sreet, Suile 220 )
Saint Paul, MN 55101-1806 Telephone: 651-266-6989
. Facsimile: 651-266-9124
Web Site Address: www.stpaul.gov/dsi

| agree to the following conditions being placed on the following license(s):

License #: 0016086

Type of Business:  Cigarette/Tobacco
Entertainment (A)
Liquor On Sale - 100 seats or less
Liquor On Sale - Sunday
Malt Off Sale
Restaurant (3) - 13-50 Seats
Restaurant (B) - more than 12 seats

Applied for by: PHALEN PARK LIQUORS INC
Doing Business As: YANNARELLY'S
at; 1199 PAYNE AVE

ST PAUL MN 55130

Conditions are as follows: -

1. Per City of Saint Paul Legislative Code 411.02, the definition of Entertainment A is, "Amplified or
nonamplified music and/or singing by performers without limitation as to number, and group singing
participated in by patrons of the establishment." (includes karaoke). Entertainment A license does not
allow for patron and/or performance dances.

2. No live bands are allowed as a part of this Entertainment A license.

3.Security will be provided from 8:00 P.M. until close. Security shall wand every customer and check
all hand bags and packages entering or re-entering the establishement.

4. Doors will not be propped open and will remain closed everynight from 8:00 P.M. to closing.
5.Security will patrol the back parking lot every 1/2 hour. C

6. The license holder shall maintain the video surveillance camera at the entrance of the building. The
video recordings shall be kept by the license holder for at least thirty (30) days and shall be available
for viewing by the Saint Paul Police Dept. immediately upon request. In addition, if the Saint Paul
Police Dept. responds to a call at the licensed premises, and due to the serious nature of the crime,
requests that a copy of the surveillance footage be immediately provided, the license holder shall
have technology available to make the copy at the time of the request and shall have it for the Police
without delay. In other cases, if the SPPD or the Dept. of Safety and Inspections request copies of
the surveillance tapes, licensee shall have a 48-hour period in which to provide such copies.
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